Washington Park Board of Trustees
October 28, 2013

1.  Called to order at 6:00

Present:  Barry Mahoney, Barry Kaplan, Ed Medeiros, Lisa Arsenault, Rhonda Fisher, Jeanne O’Connor, Gil Major, Dana Isaacson (GBP), Scott Wolf (GBP)

2.  Quorum established

3. Secretary’s Report – approved as amended and will be posted to the website along with the parking plan – MSA

4. Management/Maintenance Report – GBP

a.  Parking plan – reviewed and discussed options.  Option #1 – Gil Major and Dana Isaacson (GBP) will walk through the complex by 11/15 looking at options to add spaces now and will have no impact on the riverbank including the overflow area.  Tom D. will do markings per findings.

b. Landscaping/Removal Deadline (SRWA update)

 Motion by Ed Medeiros to remove oversized bush at Newton House and plant in Spring 2014 – MSA

Deadline for removal of planting that are out of compliance – 11/1/13.  Wildwood will then remove and re-seed areas as needed.
SRWA is waiting for Conservation Commission on tree(s) in the Shawsheen River.  BoT will bring in Ferris at $1650.00.

c.  Rental Unit – not rented as yet.  BoT discussed option of opening up to Section 8 candidates.  GBP will investigate.

d. Mailboxes – back buildings are complete and trim and labeling have been done.  Looking at interior damage issues in two (2) units.  Railing issue discussed.  Possible option of moving the railings in question to the other side wall.  A-B-C buildings – reviewed options.  Lisa Arsenault and Dana Isaacson (GBP) will meet to look at the 3 buildings for best options using existing space including the newspaper slots.  

e. Tennis Court repairs – T&K will propose repairs at no cost based on photo evidence and on-site inspection.  The BoT appreciates their taking responsibility for the issue.  

f. Rules and Regulations follow-up – Jeanne O’Connor.  The BoT and GBP offered thanks to Jeanne for leading on this project.  The final version is ready for signature.  Motion made to approve the Washington Park Rules and Regulations prepared and submitted on 10/28/2013.  MSA 









 GBP will record with the Registry of Deeds through Attorney Charles Perkins.  Rules and Regulations will be distributed by GBP under all doors and mailed to off-site owners after they are officially registered at the Registry of Deeds.  Will be accompanied by schedule of fines and reminders of towing and the importance of using the overflow parking area.  GBP will compose the cover letter for distribution.
g. Flood Insurance – two issues related to flood insurance.  New maps – 15% increase in 2014.  Hub – insurance value input sheets per building which we can then present to FEMA on coverage/credits.  No cost for this process.  Elevation certificates required prior to August 2014 renewal.  GBP will contract with recommended Cammett Engineering in Haverhill.
5. New Business

a.  Maintenance Personnel – to be discussed in Financials

b. Winter meeting – none needed

6.  Open Discussion 

a.  GBP will post winter plowing notice in hallways and remove current posting

b. Holiday wreaths will be hung on A-B-C double doors prior to Thanksgiving – GBP

c. Owner Occupancy issue – send another follow-up to owners with a survey of interest and support.  GBP will compose the letter and survey and submit to BoT for review.

7.  Financials – Ed Medeiros (Treasurer)

a. September 2013 – Operating is in the positive.  Accounts Payable balance has come down.

b. Operating Budget – recommending maintenance person for 3 days a week.  Process has to be clear with scope of work equal to value.

c. Flood Insurance projection is 15% increase as of 8/2014 - $131,000 in escrow account

d. Condo fees (HOA) discussed and suggested as an increase of 6% based on percentage ownership per unit.  Trustees discussed the impact of owners and based on COLA recommended an increase of 3% in 2014.  

e. Motion made to approve 2014 budget with a 3% increase in condo fees – MSA

f. Amended motion – Motion to approve the 2014 budget and to fund the 2014 reserve at $110,000.  MSA
8. Executive Session – 
Working Meeting – November 4th
Board Meeting – November 18th
Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Arsenault

Secretary

